
Perth and Kinross Council

Comrie Community Council
Minutes of Meeting of 12 April 2012 held in White Church, Comrie
In the Chair
Cllr Andrew Finlayson
Attending
Councillors Brock, McRitchie, Adams, Gill, McCartney and Robertson

Also Present
Councillors Ann Cowan, Helen McDonald, Ann Younger and Bob Ferguson

Lynn Duke from The Strathearn Herald



7 Members of the Public

Apologies
Cllr Judy McDowall and Police
1.0 Welcome and Introduction
1.1 Chairman Andrew Finlayson welcomed everyone to the meeting.

1.2 Andrew made a special announcement that it was the last meeting that Councillor Helen McDonald would be attending. He gave her a huge thank you from the community of Comrie for her service over many years and Cllr McDonald was then presented with a bouquet of flowers. 

2.0 Police Matters
2.1 There was no police report.

2.2 However, Cllr McCartney reported that a dog walker in Muirend Woods 2 weeks ago had alerted the police to campers who were having a bonfire.  The police had been called because of the tinder dry conditions and concerns that the fire may get out of control and damage the woods or cause harm to the campers.  When Police Control Room called the complainer back, she was told the police were happy with the way the bonfire had been built and that 2 of the 3 lads had been ‘Boy Scouts’!  It is the general feeling it is unlawful to start a fire on private property /in wooded area.  Cllr McCartney felt the police were not bothered with this incident.  Letter to be written to the Police.

3.0 Matters Arising from Previous Minutes

3.1 Minutes of the March meeting were adopted.

3.2 Cllr McRitchie has added a link to Comrie website and Facebook.

3.3 The Chairman received a letter from Stuart D’All, Roads Maintenance Deputy Manager confirming a brief has been issued to progress works to Dalginross Bridge
and there is £15k in budget allocation to do this work.

3.4 Cllr Ann Cowan felt that a very good job had been done by the Council by installing one Heras panel at the rear of the new cemetery where the fence was wrecked.  It was pointed out that deer are the problem and the perimeter fence and walls are just not high enough.  It is felt there has been a misunderstanding with the broken fence when it’s actually only higher fence and walls that will prevent deer entering the cemetery.  Cllr Cowan said there is no money available for this at the moment.   Andrew Finlayson will write to PKC.

3.5 In Cllr McDowall’s absence, Cllr McRitchie reported that Sunday 29 April has been suggested for the Spring Clean at 11.30 am at the Field of Refuge.  Advertising should be done along with CDT and Comrie School to be asked to be involved also.

3.6 The Local Plan static display is not coming to Comrie.

3.7 Sandra reported on behalf of Judy that the reinstatement of the bus going round by the Medical Centre (slightly later at 09.40hrs) is good news. 

3.8 Andrew Finlayson thanked Andrew Thompson for his letter re the Local Development Plan but regretted that as this had only been received this past weekend CCs have not had the opportunity to discuss matters before final submissions on the LDP to PKC.
4.0 Bumblebee Square Update

4.1 Cathy Collins brought the original plan for Bumblebee Square, showing the parking for 11 cars around the perimeter.  This is why they are trying to reinstate the ‘no parking’ down the garden perimeter edge.  Cathy added that the honesty boxes for parking sustains the square, bringing in £60/week and it also keeps the pound local.

4.2 Andrew Finlayson added that there was no public funding available for the Square at the end of last year and after a public meeting, a land swap with CDT and Bumblebee square is in discussions.  Viable options are being looked at.

4.3 Chris Palmer of CDT confirmed there’s a will within CDT to make this happen and is hopeful of a meeting with the Planners next week.
5.0 Report on Access Forum (Core Paths, etc)
5.1 The Chairman is hopeful that Jane Pritchard of Core Paths will attend the May meeting since she was not in attendance tonight.

5.2 He went on to say that Gordon McCartney and Neill Aitken had attended the recent open meeting at Strathearn Campus and it will be gone into in more depth at the next meeting.

5.3 Andrew Finlayson gave Felicity Martin the opportunity to report on the open meeting for Access Forum.  She said there were 3 speakers and went on to give a resume of the meeting and that a date had been confirmed to meet with local land owners.

5.4 Gordon McCartney had several letters to hand from land owners to Jane Pritchard which had not been responded to.

5.5 Bruce Gairns of Invermilton, who was at tonight’s meeting, reported he had written regarding Core Paths in January 2008 and did not receive a reply until          December 2008.

5.6 Wilma Davidson of Carse of Trowan felt there was no back up for landowners, no consultation with them and that PKC have totally disregarded land owners.  Mrs Davidson also stressed there are many Health and Safety issues which have not been addressed.

5.7 Mr Gairns added that he had met Jane Pritchard for 10 minutes in the last 6 years and Mrs Davidson has never met her.

5.8 The Chairman will talk to PKC about their apparent lack of consultation.

5.9 Steve Hunt, representing Fordie Estate, attended the Forum and reiterated the lack of consultation with land owners is of great concern.

5.10 Cllr Cowan stated that Core Paths has been approved by Scottish Ministers and is officially going forward, however, she confirmed there are many other landowners in PKC likewise dissatisfied and intimated that aggrieved local farmers and land owners keep involved with the Council to seek a satisfactory outcome.

5.11 Mr Gairns stated that the information given to Jane Pritchard and put back to PKC is very inaccurate, eg privacy of his home with access along the adjoining railway line.

5.12 Cllr Cowan suggested calling a special meeting with the Crieff land owner and local land owners with Jane Pritchard.

5.13 Gordon McCartney pointed out that Core Paths would never split a farm in 2 with paths, however, he reported that along the old railway line, 3 farms would be split in 2.
6.0 Roads

6.1 Cllr Gillian Brock again complained about the toby outside the Butchers shop; she emailed last Friday and is yet to receive a reply.

6.2 Nothing happening with regard to yellow lines.

6.3 Gill will contact Traffic Wardens again – they attended the village once – on a Tuesday when the village was relatively quiet.

6.4 Gill confirmed work to the Langside will begin in May.  At this point Councillor Phil Gill requested that Auchingarrich be informed of that start date.

6.5 Gill asked if railings on the dropped kerb at Costcutters are a possibility, but this is not possible since the A85 is a trunk road.
7.0 Community Website

7.1 Cllr Sandra McRitchie confirmed there had been 8,148 views of the website in the last month and the most visited was the Events Calendar & the Holiday Accommodation pages with more than 500 hits on each page.

7.2 Sandra has hade a few more people coming forward with events to put on the website but still looking for more, and hopes there can be discussion in the future regarding charging those advertising their holiday accommodation a nominal fee for being on the Comrie Website. This would help with funds.

7.3 Sandra went on to say that all PKC Planning Lists and S.E.P.A.  reports are put on the website.
8.0 CDT Update

8.1 Cllr Davie Robertson gave the update.

8.2 CDT has received £85,990 from Climate Challenge Fund to deliver 3 projects to reduce carbon footprint of village.

8.3 CDT are seeking and Energy Advisor.

8.4 Preparations are underway for funding application for next stage  of Sports and Recreations Quadrant and also for Heritage and Futures Centre.

8.5 Biomass boiler being installed – out to tender for fuel suppliers.

8.6 Solar PV up and running on Wilde Thyme building.

8.7 Negotiations for data centre at bunker ongoing.

8.8 Emma left her post at end of March and other staff hours reduced and office now open only Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday.
9.0 Treasurer’s Statement

9.1 Cllr David Adam circulated his report as follows;

Main Account
£4,069.22

Toilets
984.59

Hayride
  1,415.82

Legion Park             
784.06

BBSquare
12,982.07
9.2 David suggested trying to carry out an audit as to what is needing done within the community under Community Council remit and how to prioritise it.

9.3 Gordon McCartney pointed out that most of the income in the main account came from the sale of Walks Maps.

9.4 David produced an invoice for Walks Maps to be paid and he will speak to Sandy Gray (former Chairman) and ask if he is still happy to look after the maps.

10.0 Secretary’s Correspondence

10.1 Nothing to report.
11.0 Councillors’ Reports

11.1 Cllr Gordon McCartney is disappointed to note the grass at the cemetery has not been mowed and is looking rather untidy.  Cllr Brock added that yet again, there was no water in the butt over Easter.
11.2 Cllr David Adams received a request from George Carson for an update on Melville Monument.  It was agreed that the Community Council need to remain the catalyst for taking this forward to the point when a working group is formed. Cllr McCartney suggested approaching Scottish Heritage for pointers of who to contact and reiterated the Community Council can’t let it go until a group is formed to take it forward.  The Chairman suggests start writing letters to see who could be involved. Cllr Ann Younger suggests Trustees form a charity and apply for funding.  Phil will speak to Judy further on this matter.  David Adams asked that the Community Council reconsider their position regarding the LDP Housing Site – H58 Cowden Road south of Polinard and appeal to the Scottish Government to have this site removed for housing. 

11.3 Cllr Phil Gill reiterated cemetery grass not cut and no water again over Easter.  He went on to say it was great to help out Laggan Park funds and wondered if it would be worth while fencing off the proposed skate park area so the kids feel they have something to work to, but it was felt this was not necessary.  Gordon McCartney asked Chris Palmer what the situation is at the moment and he confirmed fundraising is ongoing.

11.4 Cllr Gill Brock again voiced concerns over the cemetery.  Cllr Ann Cowan received an email today stating there was no under ground pipe for water, however, negotiations  are at an early stage to take water from another source.  The Council are talking to Scottish Water in this regard.  Cllr Brock has received a complaint regarding cars parking on the grass verge adjacent to the Laggan Park, opposite the car park and asked if it would be possible to reinstate the low posts that were once there to deter parking.

11.5 Cllr Andrew Finlayson thanked Gillian Mailer (McCartney) for taking the minutes tonight.  Gillian replied she was very happy to help out.

11.6 Cllr Dave Robertson reported the gates leading to the Lednock Dam remained locked over Easter and that signs read ‘Gates Locked – Turn at Cottages’.  Gordon McCartney replied it had been said at Open Access meeting that pedestrian access only was acceptable here and there was no requirement for vehicular access to the public.  The Chairman confirmed it is still planned to have the gates unlocked for vehicular access during the Comrie Fortnight.  Cllr Robertson hopes a meeting can be arranged between Community Council and CDT for both parties to meet new members.

11.7 Cllr Sandra McRitchie had nothing to report and gave her apologies in advance for her non attendance at next month’s meeting.
12.0 AOCB

12.1 There was no further business.

13.0 Date of Next Meeting

13.1 The next meeting will be held at 7.30 pm on Thursday 10 May 2012 in the White Church, with possible meeting at 7.00 pm between local land owners, Crieff farmer opposing Core Paths and Jane Pritchard of Core Paths.

The Chairman thanked everyone for attending and the meeting closed at 8.50 pm.


